

IHLC MS 886

**Richard Phillips Fort Crevecoeur Research,  
1945-1981**

# **Manuscript Collection Inventory**

Illinois History and Lincoln Collections

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign

**Note:** Unless otherwise specified, documents and other materials listed on the following pages are available for research at the Illinois Historical and Lincoln Collections, located in the Main Library of the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign. Additional background information about the manuscript collection inventoried is recorded in the [Manuscript Collections Database](http://www.library.illinois.edu/ihx/archon/index.php) (<http://www.library.illinois.edu/ihx/archon/index.php>) under the collection title; search by the name listed at the top of the inventory to locate the corresponding collection record in the database.

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign

Illinois History and Lincoln Collections

<http://www.library.illinois.edu/ihx/>

phone: (217) 333-1777

email: [ihlc@library.illinois.edu](mailto:ihlc@library.illinois.edu)

## Richard Phillips Fort Crevecoeur Research. Collection, 1930-1980.

### Contents

|               |   |
|---------------|---|
| Part I.....   | 1 |
| Part II ..... | 7 |

### Part I

Part I includes research materials used to support the fort locations claimed by Richard Phillips. Among these materials are a hand-drawn map showing proposed fort locations, issues of *Iliniwek*, books and journals with information about Native American villages and geography, maps of Fort Crevecoeur and Fort St. Louis II, book chapters and articles about the history of the site and early French leaders in the area, plats, surveys, and photographs.

Documents and maps are reproductions, unless otherwise noted. Documents are excerpts of named works, unless otherwise noted.

#### Box 1

Photo Box 1: Native American Villages, Geographic Phenomena – Determine Site of Crevecoeur  
 Clipping from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint  
 Introductory typed notes by Richard Phillips  
 Related Documents

#### Oversize folder f001

Hand-drawn map of Lake Pimiteoui by Richard Phillips, including the principal sites in the historiographic debate over Fort Crevecoeur

#### Box 4

*Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, Volumes 1-14, 1963-1976, newsprint, missing Vol. 12 No. 5 Nov-Dec 1974, Vol. 13 No. 1 1975, Vol. 13 No. 2 1975, and Vol. 13 No. 3 1975. Vol 13 No 4 Oct-Dec 1975 includes handwritten note by Betty Madden.  
 Duplicates of select issues.

#### Box 1 (cont.)

Photo Box 4: Fort St. Louis (II)  
 Documents

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint  
*Collections of the State Historical Society of Wisconsin*, Reuben Gold Thwaites, 1909, with handwritten notes  
*Narrative of the Adventures of La Salle's Party at Fort Crevecoeur, in Illinois*, Father Zenobius Membre  
*Relation or Journal of the Voyage of Father Gravier*  
*Indian Villages of the Illinois Country*, Wayne C. Temple, 1958

*The Western Tourist and Emigrant's Guide With a Compendious Gazetteer of the States of Ohio, Michigan, Indiana, Illinois, and Missouri*, J. Calvin Smith, 1839

*The Commerce of Louisiana During the French Regime 1699-1763*, N.M. Miller Surrey, 1916

Related Documents

James R. Fuller, War Department Associate Civil Engineer, to Ernest East, June 23, 1933

Maps

Negative of Lake Pimiteoui

*Natural Vegetation*, A.W. Kuchler, print with hand-drawn overlay

*True Site of Forts Crevecoeur and St. Louis (2) Pimiteoui*, Richard Phillips

Related Maps

Photo Box 5: Native American Villages, Geographic Phenomena – Determine Site of Crevecoeur

Typed notes by Richard Phillips

Documents

*Narrative of the Adventures of La Salle's Party at Fort Crevecoeur, in Illinois*, Father Zenobius Membre

*First Establishment of the Faith in New France*, Chretien Le Clercq

Related Documents

Photo Box 6: La Salle (Ft. Crevecoeur), Letters Margry, De Langlez, B.F. French, Gravier, Cox, Chesnel

Typed notes by Richard Phillips

Documents

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

*Lettres De Chavelier De La Salle Et Correspondence Relative a Ses Entreprises*, 1877

*Voyages Des Francais Sur Les Grands Lacs Et Decouverte De L'Ohio Et Du Mississipi 1614-1684*, 1876

*Historical Collections of Louisiana Embracing Translations of Many Rare and Valuable Documents*, B.F. French, ed., 1852, with handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

*Decouvertes Et Etablissements De Cavelier De La Salle De Rouen Dans L'Amerique Du Nord*, Gabriel Gravier, 1870

*The Magazine of American History with Notes and Queries* Vol. II Part II, 1878, with handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

*The Journeys of Rene Robert Cavelier Sieur De La Salle*, Isaac Joslin Cox, ed., 1905

*History of Cavelier De La Salle 1643-1687*, Paul Chesnel, 1932, with handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

"La Salle's Expedition of 1682," *Mid-America* 22, January 1940

Related Documents

Photo Box 7: Maps – Ft. Creve Coeur

Handwritten notes

Documents

*Historical Collections of Louisiana*, B. F. French, ed., with typed notes by  
Richard Phillips

"The Cartography of the Mississippi: The Maps of Coronelli," *Mid-America* 30, 1948

"A Search for Copper on the Illinois River: The Journal of Legardeur  
DeLisle, 1722," *Journal of the Illinois State Historical Society* 38, Stanley  
Fay, ed., 1945

#### Related Documents

Wayne C. Temple, Deputy Director, Illinois State Archives, to Richard Phillips,  
April 14, 1980

#### Maps

*Atlas Indian Villages of the Illinois Country*, compiled by Sarah Jones  
Tucker, 1975

*La Salle's Colony on the Illinois* from the map of Franquelin, 1684

*Franquelin's Map of Louisiana*, n.d.

*Map Collectors' Series: No. 68, Printed Maps of America*, R.V. Tooley

*Carte De La Louisiane*, Minet, 1685

*Carte Des Parties Les Plus Occidentales Du Canada, Par Le Père Pierre Raffeix*,  
S. J., Raffeix, 1688

#### Photo Box 8: Maps – Primary for Crevecoeur

Typed notes by Richard Phillips, including descriptions of maps concerning Fort  
Crevecoeur

#### Maps

Fragment of Franquelin Map, 1688

*Carte du Canada ou de la Nouvelle France*

*Carte du Mexique et de la Floride*

*A General Map of North America*, John Rocque, 1754-1761

*Karte von der Republik der Vereinigten Dreyzehnen Staaten in Nordamerika*  
*America Settentrionale*

*The Ifle of California New Mexico. Louisiane The River Misisipi. And the Lakes*  
*of Canada*, Herman Moll Fecit, reproduction by The Institute of  
Historical Cartography, 1957

*A New Map of North America from the Latest Discoveries*, 1763

*Accurata delineation celeberrimæ Regionis Ludovicianæ vel Gallice Louisiane ol*  
*Canadæ et Floridæ adpellatione in Septemtrionali America*, Matthæi  
Seutteri

*Canada ou Nouvelle France*, Pierre Vander

*A Map of the British Dominions in North America as Settled by the Late Treaty*  
*of Peace*, 1763, with handwritten notes

#### Related Maps

#### Photo Box 9: Map-Making

*Recueil De Planches, Sur Les Sciences, Les Arts Liberaux., Et Les Arts Mechaniques*,  
*Avec Leur Explication*, 1763

*Carte Du Mississippi*, Jacques Bureau, after Sr. C. D. from Henri De Tonty letters,  
1700

#### Related Documents

#### Photo Box 10: De Tonty – Military Affairs

## Documents

*Relation De Henry De Tonty: Entreprises De M. De La Salle, De 1678 A 1683*  
 with typed notes by Richard Phillips  
*Relation of the Discovery of the Mississippi River Written From the Narrative of*  
*Nicholas De La Salle, translated by Melville B. Anderson, 1898*  
*An Analytical Index of the Whole of the Public Documents Relative to Louisiana*  
*Deposited in the Archives of the Department "De La Marine Et Des*  
*Colones" Et "Bibliotheque Du Roi" at Paris, Edmund J. Forstall*  
*Henry De Tonty: Fur Trader of the Mississippi, Edmund Robert Murphy,*  
 1941

Photo Box 11: Hennepin, Gravier, Le Clercq, St. Cosme, Marquette, Membre, Mermet,  
 Shea

## Documents

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint  
*The French Foundations 1680-1693, Theodore Calvin Pease*  
*A New Discovery of a Vast Country in America, Father Louis Hennepin, 1903*  
 Documents relating to Father Gravier, 1694-1701  
 Documents relating to Father Sebastian Rasles, 1723  
*First Establishment of the Faith, Father Christian Le Clercq, translated by*  
 John Gilmary Shea, 1881  
*First Establishment of the Faith in New France Vol. II, Father Christian Le*  
 Clercq, 1691  
*Early Voyages Up and Down the Mississippi, By Cavalier, St. Cosme, Le Sueur,*  
*Gravier, and Guignas, John Gilmary Shea, ed., 1861*  
*History of the Catholic Missions Among the Indian Tribes of the United States*  
 1529-1854, John Gilmary Shea, 1855

## Related Documents

*A Map of a Large Country Newly Discovered in the Northern America, Father Lewis*  
 Hennepin

## Box 2

Photo Box 12: Fort St. Louis (II) (or "Pimitoui") 1691-1692

## Documents

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint  
*Military Affairs in North America 1748-1765, Stanley Pargellis, ed., with*  
 handwritten notes by Richard Phillips  
*The Jesuit Missions of the Illinois Country 1673-1763, Sister Mary Borgias*  
 Palm, A.M., 1931

## Related Documents, with handwritten notes

*Carte De La Louisiane Et Du Cours Du Mississippi Dresse Sur Celle De Guillaume De*  
*L'Isle, n.d.*

Photo Box 13: Maps - Fort St. Louis (II) (or "Pimitoui")

## Handwritten notes

Memorandum of Wayne C. Temple, May 9, 1980

*Fort St. Louis, John R. Spears, ca. 1700, from A History of the Mississippi Valley,*  
 1903

"Documents: The Sources of the DeLisle Map," Jean Delanglez, 1703, from *Mid-*  
*America Vol. 25 No. 4, October 1943*

## Maps

- A Map of Louisiana and of the River Mississippi*, John Senex, ca. 1710, from *The French Régime in Wisconsin and the Northwest*, Louise Phelps Kellogg, 1925
- Facsimile of a part of a map of North America*, John Senex, 1710, from *Exploration and Survey of the Valley of the Great Salt Lake of Utah*, Howard Stansbury, 1852
- Pays Des Sauvages Illinois*, Guillaume Delisle, ca. 1718
- Carte Nouvelle De La Partie De L'Ouest De La Louisianne*, Benard de la Harpe, ca. 1720, from *Historical Journal of the Establishment of the French in Louisiana*
- Partie Du Cours Du Fleuve St. Louis ou Mississippi*, Jacques Micholas Bellin, ca. 1755
- Dr. Smith Map "F. Louis Formerly Cald Crevecoeur," ca. 1750
- Dr. Smith's Map, *The Struggle in America Between England and France 1697-1763*, Justin Winsor, ca. 1750, with handwritten notes
- Sayer's and Jeffery's Reproduction of Danville's North America, *The Struggle in America Between England and France 1697-1763*, Justin Winsor, ca. 1750
- A Map of the British and French Dominions in North America*, Dr. John Mitchell, 1755
- Atlas Universel*, Robert De Vaugondy, 1757
- L'Amerique Septentrionale Divifée En Ses Principaux Etats*, Janvier, 1762
- Lake Pimitouy and Village Pimitouy*, Bowen and Gibson, 1763

## Photo Box 14: Collot, 1796

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint  
Handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

## Documents

- Treaty of Greenville, Communicated to the Senate, 9 December 1795*, 4<sup>th</sup> Congress, 1<sup>st</sup> Sess., 1795
- Travels in the Central Portions of the Mississippi Valley*, Henry R. Schoolcraft and Lewis Cass, 1825
- The Congressional Globe*, 42nd Congress, 3rd Sess., 1873 "To enable the joint Committee on the Library to purchase and print documents relating to the early French discoveries in the Northwest"
- Related Documents

## Maps

- Map of the Country of the Illinois*, George Collot, 1826
- Plan of St. Lewis with the Project of an Intrenched Camp French*

## Photo Box 15: George Catlin Paintings, 1871

*Voyages of Discovery: Twenty-Six Paintings By George Catlin From the Paul Mellon Collection Lent By the National Gallery of Art*

Photographs of Catlin Paintings

## Photo Box 16: Surveys 1850 De Witt Drown, 1890 George Wightman – Actually Found Ruins of St. Louis II

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

Handwritten notes

Typed notes by Richard Phillips

Documents

*Wisconsin Historical Collections* Vol. XIX

*My Own Times: Embracing Also The History of My Life*, John Reynolds, 1879

*The Pioneer History of Illinois Containing the Discovery in 1673, and the History of the Country to the Year 1818* 2<sup>nd</sup> edition, John Reynolds, 1887

Map of Dewitt Drown, Surveyor, 1850

*Drown's Record and Historical View of Peoria*, 1850 and *Fort Crevecoeur*, S. De Witt Drown

*Map Showing Location of Fort Creve-Coeur, Tazewell County*, George F. Wightman, 1890, with handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

George Whightman, City Engineer, 1890

*The Biographical Record of Bureau, Marshall and Putnam Counties, Illinois*, 1896

"LaSalle's Broken Heart," *The Chicago Daily Tribune*, November 16, 1889

Post Card of Fort Creve Coeur Marker

Photo Box 17: Misc. Plats & Surveys (19th Century)

*The Inhabitants of Three French Villages at Peoria, Illinois*, compiled by Ernest E. East  
*Historical Encyclopedia of Illinois* Vol. II, Newton Bateman and Paul Selby, ed., 1902

Maps

*Plat of Old Village of Peoria*, E. Bernard Hulsebus. 1934

*1835 Map of Peoria Illinois*, Horton Engineering Company, 1935

*The City of Peoria*, S. De Witt Drown, 1854

*Atlas Map of Tazewell County, Illinois*, Andreas, Lyter and Company

*Map of Fondulac Township*

"Survey of Fon du lac Township, 1823-1824," *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips

*Federal Township Plat* Volume 43 including Federal Field Notes, Office of Secretary of State, Springfield, Illinois, with hand-draw overlay and typed notes by Richard Phillips

*Illinois River From LaSalle to Peoria. U. S. Survey of 1867*, Illinois State Archives (Manuscript map), with hand-drawn overlay

*A Map of the Village of Peoria*, Edward Coles, 1820

Related Maps, Plats, and Government Surveys of Peoria, Lake Peoria, and Fort Crevecoeur

Related Documents

Handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

Photograph of Lake Peoria

Photo Box 18: Artifacts, 1889 – Jack Shepard Museum – Irvin Peithmann 1966

"La Salle's Broken Heart" (Jack Shepard's Archaeological Museum), *The Chicago Daily Tribune*, November 16, 1889, with typed transcript

Correspondence

Memorandum by Irvin M. Peithmann, June 2, 1978,

Historian/ Archaeologist, Historic Site Survey, Illinois Department of

Conservation, "Item: Old rare iron French Trade Axe from the original site of Fort Creve Coeur, near Peoria, Illinois," typed

Handwritten note by Irvin M. Peithmann

Handwritten notes by Richard Phillips

Photographs of French Trade Axe

Photo Box 19: Photographs

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

Photographs relating to the city of Peoria, Lake Peoria, and Fort Crevecoeur

Negatives

Photo Box 20: Title Pages

Title pages of books relating to Fort Crevecoeur

### Box 3

Photo Box 21: Place Names

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

"A List of Illinois Place Names" *Illinois Libraries* Vol. 50 No. 4, April-June 1968

*The Illinois Waterway, Grafton, Illinois, to Lake Michigan and Calumet Harbors* Office of the District Engineer, with handwritten notes

## Part II

Part II contains information about the historiographical debate over the forts' locations. This part of the collection includes documents from the D.A.R., the Illinois State Historical Society, and Arthur Lagron, a member of the French Military Engineers, discussing the proposed locations; correspondence of Ernest East, member of the Peoria Historical Society, and others; proposed map forgeries from a 1925 report; and articles about the location controversy and the creation of a park at the site.

Photo Box 22: 1902 DAR Article on Site, House Resolution & Appropriations, 1922  
Erection of Monument, Parkman, 1902-1922

Documents

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

*La Salle and the Discovery of the Great West*, Francis Parkman, 1869, 1879, 1902

D.A.R. representative, Ada McLaughlin article: "The Site of Fort Crevecoeur," 1902

"The Site of Fort Crevecoeur," Ada McLaughlin, *Transactions of the Illinois State Historical Society*, 1902

"Letter to the Editor," John F. King, *Peoria Star*, June 10, 1910

Typed notes by Richard Phillips

*Historical Encyclopedia of Illinois and History of Peoria County* Vol. II, Newton Bateman and Paul Selby, 1902

*Peoria City and County, Illinois*, Colonel James M. Rice, 1912

*Senate Resolution No. 37*, June 18, 1919, ordering an investigation of the Fort Crevecoeur location, with typed notes by Richard Phillips

"Fort Sites Are Visited by Body Named to Select," *Peoria Journal*, July 18, 1920, typed, with typed notes by Richard Phillips

Laws of the State of Illinois Enacted By the 52nd General Assembly at the Regular Biennial Session, June 1921, appropriation for Crevecoeur marker, with typed notes by Richard Phillips

"Site of Fort Crevecoeur," *Transactions of the Illinois State Historical Society*, May 10-11, 1921

"Senate Joint Resolution No. 37" and "Fort Creve Coeur," *Transactions of the Illinois State Historical Society*, May 4-5, 1922, with typed notes by Richard Phillips

"Erect Creve Coeur Marker," *Peoria Journal*, December 27, 1922, typed  
 "Site of Fort Crevecoeur," *Transactions of the Illinois State Historical Society*, May 22-23, 1923

"Appropriations," *Laws of the State of Illinois Enacted By the 53rd General Assembly at the Regular Biennial Session*, June 1923

*The Fort De Crevecoeur Marker: A Report to the Executive Director of the Illinois State Historical Society*, Roger D. Bridges, October 11, 1977

*Spiers and Surennne's French and English Pronouncing Dictionary*, revised by G.P. Quackenbos, 1858

Related Documents

Photo Box 23: Research – Arthur Lagron

Documents

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

Typed notes by Richard Phillips

"Fort Crevecoeur," Arthur Lagron, *Journal of the Illinois State Historical Society* Vol. 5 No. 4, January 1913

"Statement of Miss Naomi Lagron" *Peoria Star*, May 18, 1922, typed, obituary

*From Quebec to New Orleans: The Story of the French in America*, J. H. Schlarman, 1929

"Fort Crevecoeur," *Peoria Journal-Transcript*, September 3, 1933, newsprint

"Ghost of Fort Crevecoeur Slumbers Amid Roar of Rushing Railroad Trains," Ernest E. East, *Peoria Journal*, September 4, 1933, newsprint

"Red Letter Day in Peoria's History: 23 December 1935," *Peoria Journal-Transcript*, December 22, 1935, newsprint

"Speaker Tells Fort Secret: Site of Crevecoeur Subject of Address," *Peoria Journal*, May 16, 1936

"Disputed Site of Fort Creve Coeur Gives Way to New Highway," Haskell R. Armstrong, *Peoria Journal-Star*, May 9, 1948, newsprint

Photographs of the Lagron Site with hand-drawn overlays

Related maps

Correspondence

George B. Utley, Newberry Librarian, to Earl W. Browning, Peoria Public Librarian, June 15, 1936

Photo Box 24: East – Angle – Lagron Correspondence

"Pimiteoui," Ernest E. East

"The Indian Neighbors of Fort Crevecoeur," April 7, 1840, prepared for a meeting at the village of Creve Coeur, typed

James R. Fuller, War Department Associate Civil Engineer, to Ernest East, June 23, 1933 (original)

Handwritten notes

Fort Crevecoeur Granite Marker Inscription, typed

Typed Correspondence, 1923-1941

J. C. Thompson to Gabrielle Lagron, January 23, 1923

East to Paul M. Angle, February 9, 1934

East to Angle, April 22, 1934

East to P.B. de Crevecoeur, Secretary and Librarian, The Frazier Institute, Montreal, Canada, November 17, 1934

Helen Kaiser Haase, Pekin Librarian, to Earl Browning, Peoria Librarian, May 3, 1935

Anne Lees, Illinois Office of Secretary of State, to East, November 1, 1935

Florence Fifer Bohrer to East, January 10, 1936

J. C. Tripp to East, March 1, 1936, handwritten, newspaper clipping

East to Angle, August 18, 1936

East to Theodore C. Pease, August 18, 1936

East to James A. James, August 18, 1936

Reverend John Holland, St. Ignatius Rectory, to East, August 20, 1936, handwritten

East to Rev. Holland, August 25, 1936

Pease to East, September 8, 1936

James to East, September 8, 1936

East to Pease, January 26, 1937

Florence Sullivan to East, July 3, 1937, handwritten

East to Sullivan, July 9, 1937

"G.C.L." to East, n.d.

East to Earl H. Maloney, August 27, 1937

James to East, September 8, 1938

East to Quaife, May 10, 1941

James to East, June 1, 1941

Photo Box 25: East - Angle - Lagron Correspondence

Typed Correspondence, May 1941-May 1948

M. M. Quaife, Detroit Public Librarian, to Ernest E. East, May 8, 1941

East to Quaife, May 10, 1941

Quaife to East, May 15, 1941

East to James A. James, May 17, 1941

Quaife to East, June 6, 1941

Charles B. Smith to East, April 24, 1943

East to Smith, April 26, 1943

East to Naomi Lagron, May 23, 1943

Naomi Lagron to East, 6 July 1943

East to Naomi Lagron, July 15, 1943

East to Donald Carroll, April 14, 1945

East to Gabrielle Lagron, March 13, 1946

East to Gabrielle Lagron, April 29, 1946

Margaret A. Flint to East, April 21, 1947

- Jean Delanglez, S.J., Loyola University, to East, April 21, 1948  
 "Translation From the French," Gabrielle Lagron  
 East to Gabrielle Lagron, April 25, 1948  
 East to Pease, April 28, 1948  
 Pease to East, April 29, 1948  
 Photostat of the real estate transfer of Fort Crevecoeur, April 1948  
 Flint to East, April 29, 1948  
 Gabrielle Lagron to East, May 6, 1948  
 East to Gabrielle Lagron, May 12, 1948  
 East to Gabrielle Lagron, May 20, 1948  
 Gabrielle Lagron to East, May 26, 1948  
 "Fort Creve Coeur," Gabrielle Lagron, *Peoria Journal*, May 28, 1948, newsprint  
 Typed Correspondence, June 1948-October 1957  
 East to Gabrielle Lagron, June 6, 1948  
 W. R. Williams to East, June 7, 1950, handwritten  
 East to Williams, January 14, 1950  
 Ray Hubbs, Superintendent, Division of Parks and Memorials to East,  
 January 20, 1950  
 East to Williams, January 21, 1950  
 Williams to East, January 26, 1950, handwritten  
 East to Williams, February 11, 1950  
 East to Charles Ravenswaay, Director, Missouri Historical Society, July  
 31, 1951  
 Ravenswaay to East, September 18, 1951  
 Millard Fillmore to J.T. Stuart, August 10, 1864, photostat  
 Gabrielle Lagron to East, November 26  
 John W. Allen, Curator of History, Southern Illinois University Museum,  
 to East, February 6, 1953  
 State Archival Assistant to Secretary, The Ambassador of France, March  
 12, 1953  
 Pierre Donzelot, Representative of French Universities in the United  
 States, Cultural Consulate, to East, May 19, 1953  
 East to Donzelot, May 23, 1953  
 Myrtle R. Walgreen to East, September 4, 1956  
 Brockett R. Bates, Informational Representative, Division of Parks and  
 Memorials, to East, October 28, 1957  
 East to Bates, October 30 1957  
 Photo Box 26: Official Publication – "The Site of Fort Crevecoeur," 1925  
 Documents  
*The Site of Fort de Crevecoeur*, 1925, print  
 Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint  
 Typed notes by Richard Phillips  
 "Fort de Crevecoeur is Officially Located by Ill. Historical Society," *Peoria  
 Star*, July 12, 1925  
 Maps  
*Lake Peoria*, U. S. Topographical Survey  
*Franquelin's Map*, 1684

*Franquelin's Map, 1682, from The Site of Fort de Crevecoeur, 1925*

Photo Box 27: Map Forgeries in 1925 Report

Clippings from *Iliniwek*, published by Richard Phillips, newsprint

*The Illinois Country 1673-1818* Vol. I, Clarence W. Alvord

*Narrative and Critical History of America: The English and French in North America*

1689-1763 Vol. IV, Justin Winsor

"Franquelin, Mapmaker," Jean Delanglez, *Mid-America* Vol. 25 No. 1, January 1943

*Franquelin's Map, 1682, from The Site of Fort de Crevecoeur, 1925*

*Carte De La Louisiane Ou Des Voyages Du S. De La Salle* by Franquelin, 1684

*Carte De La Louisiane*, Fac-Simile d'une Carte de la Collection de J.B. Bourguignon D'Anville

Photo Box 28: 1933-

Documents

*Articles of Incorporation Under the General Not For Profit Corporation Act*,  
Fort Crevecoeur, September 22, 1975, with map and definition of  
"Site"

*Quit Claim Deed*, Village of Creve Coeur, October 15, 1976, photocopy  
*By-Laws of Fort Creve Coeur*, photocopy

Promotional materials, Fort Crevecoeur, Inc., photocopy

*National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form*, Fort Crevecoeur,  
March 30, 1976, photocopy

*The Peoria Historical Society, Newsletter*, April 1979, photocopy

*The Fort De Crevecoeur Marker*, Roger D. Bridges, Report, October 11, 1977,  
with handwritten notes

*Report of Archeological Reconnaissance and Testing At Fort Creve Coeur State  
Park*, Edward B. Jelks and Joan I. Church, January 1978, photocopy,  
with handwritten notes

"Dick Phillips--The Right Man in the Right Place at the Right Time,"  
photocopy

"Illinois Historic Sites Advisory Council Meets March 11, 1977," *Illinois  
Department of Conservation News Release*

*Illinois Historic Sites Advisory Council Meeting*, Minutes, September 15,  
1978

Related Documents

Typed Correspondence

Susan to Richard Phillips, Illinois Department of Conservation Office  
Memorandum, June 15, 1981, handwritten

Doug Curry to Richard Phillips, February 9, 1977

Richard Phillips to Ebers Schweizer, February 16, 1977, photograph with  
handwritten notes

Arlita Austin, Executive Director, Fort Crevecoeur, Inc., to Francis  
Koenig, March 21, 1977, photocopy

Richard Phillips to Rodney Davis, Knox College, May 26, 1977

Robert M. Sutton, Professor of History and Director, Illinois Historical  
Survey, to Richard Phillips, June 27, 1977

Tim Murname to David Kenny, Director, Department of Conservation,  
 September 7, 1977  
 William K. Alderfer, Executive Director, Illinois State Historical Society,  
 to Richard Phillips, March 20, 1978  
 Betty Madden to Gunnar, March 3, 1978  
 Betty Madden to the Board of Directors of the State Historical Society,  
 March 9, 1978, with directory  
 Robert P. Sutton, Chairman, Editorial Committee, *Western  
 Illinois Regional Studies*, to Richard Phillips, March 14, 1978, with  
 pamphlet  
 Daniel Malkovich, Editor, Illinois Magazine, to Francis J. Koenig, May 18,  
 1978, photocopy  
 Betty Madden to Frank O. Williams, July 2, 1980  
 Phillip M. Porter to Richard Phillips, April 9, 1978, handwritten  
 Richard Phillips to Head Librarian, Harvard University Library, Winsor  
 Memorial Map Collection, April 7, 1980

Photo Box 29: Fort Creve Coeur, Inc.

Articles Relating to Fort Crevecoeur, 1953-1976

"State Purchases 75.3 Acres For Park Area at Creve Coeur," Virginia A.  
 Smith, *Pekin Daily Times*, August 20, 1953  
 "Visit to Home of Chief Black Partridge is Colorful Trip," Mrs. Henry  
 Loser, *Tazewell County News*, September 19, 1963  
 "CC Homeowners Want to Scrap Fort Creve Coeur Inc.," Bill Smith, n.d.  
 "Morton DAR Unit to Hear About Fort Creve Coeur," n.d.  
 "Second Annual Fort CC Rendezvous Slated Sept. 23, 24," n.d.  
 "Applications Being Taken for Annual Fort Crevecoeur Rendezvous on  
 September 23, 24," n.d.  
 "Come Blow Your Horn Fort Crevecoeur Benefit," n.d.  
 "Dinners to be in Honor of LaSalle Expedition," n.d.  
 "Truck Crash Halts LaSalle Voyageurs' Trek," n.d.  
 "Fort de Crevecoeur is Officially Located by Ill. Historical Society," July  
 12, 1925  
 "Ghost of Fort Crevecoeur Slumbers Amid Roar of Rushing Railroad  
 Trains," Ernest E. East, *Peoria Journal*, September 4, 1933  
 "A Red Letter Day in Peoria's History, December 23, 1935," *Peoria Journal-  
 Transcript*, December 22, 1935  
 "History Buff Says He's Located Phantom Fort," T. Lee Hughes, *Rockford  
 Morning Star*, January 19, 1976, with handwritten notes

Map of Fort Crevecoeur

Photograph of DAR Fort Crevecoeur Marker

*Map Showing Location of Fort Creve-Coeur*, George F. Wightman, 1890

"Disputed Site of Fort Creve Coeur Gives Way to New Highway," Haskell R.  
 Armstrong

*The Site of Fort de Crèvecoeur*, State of Illinois, 1920, with typed note by J.C.  
 Thompson

Articles Relating to Fort Crevecoeur, 1976-1977

- "Upstream From Traditional Site Historian Finds 'Misplaced Fort,'" T. Lee Hughes, *Champaign-Urbana News-Gazette*, January 18, 1976
- "Fort Crevecoeur Site Found After 30 Years of Research," *State Journal Register*, January 30, 1976
- "Perspective on Richard Phillips," *WTAX Radio*, Springfield, Illinois, February 11-12, 1976, typed transcript
- "Illinois Bicentennial Commission OKs Ft. Creve Coeur Construction Grant," *Peoria Journal Star*, February 21, 1976
- "Bon Voyage Expedition II," *Elgin Daily Courier-News*, August 4, 1976
- "LaSalle: Expedition II Begins," Massena, New York *Observer*, August 17, 1976
- "Suburbanites Shiver in Wake of La Salle," Tom Frisbie, *Chicago Daily News/Chicago Sun-Times*, December 1-2, 1976
- "Some of the High Spots of the French Heritage in Illinois," January 15, 1977
- "Von Boeckman Calls For Investigation: Ft. Crevecoeur Grant Questioned," Rhonda Rothballer, *Peoria Journal Star*, January 19, 1977
- "Ft. Crevecoeur Inc. Beginning to See Light at End of Money Tunnel" Rhonda Rothballer, *Peoria Journal Star*, February 16, 1977
- "Complete La Salle II Expedition," *Chicago Edison Review*, February 16, 1977
- "Richard Phillips: In Search of Our French Roots," Jerry Klein, *Peoria Journal Star*, March 19, 1977
- "Route of LaSalle: Expedition II," *Chicago Tribune*, April 4, 1977
- "Governor's Confab to Hear Plans for Fort Crevecoeur," *Tazewell Courier*, April 21, 1977
- "Fort Crevecoeur to Host Events," *Observer*, June 1, 1977
- "Rendezvous at Ft. Crevecoeur," *Observer*, June 22, 1977
- "Fort Creve Coeur: Midwest's 'Plymouth Rock' Gets Facelift," *Observer*, June 29, 1977
- "A Flag-Raising," *Peoria Journal Star*, July 15, 1977
- "Fort Crevecoeur Surface Archaeology Probe OKd," *Peoria Journal Star*, July 20, 1977
- "Ft. Crevecoeur Project Grant Approved," *Peoria Journal Star*, August 20, 1977
- "The Battle of Fort Crevecoeur (II)," William Friedman, *Illinois Times*, August 26-September 1, 1977
- "Meet Your Creve Coeur, E. Peoria Correspondent: Margaret Miller," *Pekin Times*, September 11, 1977
- LaSalle: Expedition II brochure
- "Ft. Crevecoeur Rendezvous This Weekend," *Peoria Journal Star*, September 21, 1977
- Fort Crevecoeur First Annual Rendezvous*, Illinois Office of Tourism, September 24-25, 1977
- Peoria Journal Star* Articles Relating to Fort Crevecoeur, 1977
- "Rendezvous at the Fort," *Peoria Journal Star*, September 25, 1977

"John William Gay II: Building On Success," Steve Strahler, *Peoria Journal Star*, December 4, 1977, with handwritten notes

Advertisement for Gay & Huff Builders

"La Salle's Fort Crevecoeur 'Rediscovered'--But Will it Be Destroyed by High-Rise?," Richard Phillips, press release

"Creve Coeur DAR Chapter Slates Meeting," *Peoria Journal Star*, December 16, 1977

#### Photo Box 30: Fort Inc. Published Documentation

##### Articles Relating to Fort Crevecoeur, 1978-1981

"Preservations Really Up in the Air This Time," Paul Gapp, *Chicago Tribune*, January 26, 1978

"EP Planners OK Proposed Development," *Peoria Journal Star*, February 21, 1978

"2 Historians Want to Change Marker at Fort Crevecoeur," *Peoria Journal Star*, February 28, 1978

"Fort Creve Coeur Was at Narrows," Adelaide Cooley, Letter to the Editor, *Peoria Journal Star*, April 15, 1978

Letter to the Editor by William K. Alderfer, *Illinois Magazine*, June-July 1978

"EP Council Approves 35.2-Acre Fon Du Lac Heights Extension," *Peoria Journal Star*, June 21, 1978

"Walkathon Scheduled Saturday to Help Finance Rebuilding of Fort Crevecoeur," *Peoria Journal Star*, July 25, 1978

"Ft. CC. ABSW Enjoys Picnic in Ft. CC Park," *Pekin Times*, July 28, 1978

"Rendezvous," *Peoria Journal Star*, September 24, 1978

"Ft. Crevecoeur Board Elects 1979 Officers," *Peoria Journal Star*, January 12, 1979

"2 Hurt as Fort Crevecoeur Sign Poles Topple," Michelle Horanney, *Peoria Journal Star*, June 15, 1978

"East Peorian Says Digging Not at Correct Spot, Group Rejects Fort Crevecoeur Site," Matt O'Connor, *Peoria Journal Star*, February 1, 1979

"Fort Crevecoeur Commission Adds 9 Persons," *Peoria Journal Star*, March 29, 1979

"La Salle's Canoes Landed at Pimiteoui (Peoria) 300 Years Ago," Jerry Klein, *Peoria Journal Star*, January 4, 1980

"Fort Crevecoeur Incorporated Development Program," *Tazewell Publications*, April 3, 1980

"Fort Crevecoeur Makes History Again," Mike Greenlar, *Observer*, May 7, 1980

"History Rebuilding Begins With First Log At Fort Crevecoeur," Ken Kirchoefer, *Peoria Journal Star*, July 11, 1980

"Conservation Confusion," Pam Fortado Gibson, *State Journal Register*, March 8, 1981

"Conservation Under Kenney," Pam Fortado Gibson, *State Journal Register*, March 15, 1981

"Kiesewetter Topples Incumbent Baker in Bid for Mayor," Terri Long, *Observer*, April 9, 1981